
RECEIVED 

Air Quality Division 
Detroit Office 

Via Electronic and U.S. Mail 

November 24, 2021 

Mr. Robert Byrnes 
Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy 
Air Quality Division 
3058 West Grand Boulevard, Suite 2-300 
Detroit, Ml 48202 
byrnesr@m ich igan. gov 

RE: FCA US LLC (FCA)- Detroit Assembly Complex Mack, SRN: N2155 
Response to Violation Notice 

Dear Mr. Byrnes: 

This letter responds to AQD's November 3, 2021 Violation Notice ("VN"), which alleged 
noncompliance with General Condition No. 6 of Permit to Install No 14-19a (an 
"unreasonable interference with the comfortable enjoyment of life and property") due to 
the presence of nuisance odors observed by Air Quality Division ("AQD") staff on 
October 28th , 2021 in the area near the Detroit Assembly Complex Mack ("Mack") facility. 

The allegations made in the VN are similar to those made by AQD in its September 20, 
2021 Violation Notice. Accordingly, FCA logged the October 28, 2021 observation made 
by AQD and is including the additional information in its comprehensive review of odor 
data. 

As previously documented, FCA has undertaken extensive work to characterize the 
potential sources of odor from the facility and evaluate the impact of those sources on 
odor observed outside the Mack facility. That work remains on schedule and will result 
in the identification of specific actions to be taken to mitigate the presence of odors in the 
nearby community. As committed in our response to the September 20th Violation 
Notice, FCA is working urgently to provide the results of our investigation and our plan 
for mitigating odor with AQD and the community no later than January 9, 2022. Given 
the similarities between the two violation notices, our plan to implement odor control 
measures will address allegations made in both violation notices. FCA commits to 
continuing its efforts to identify and address potential sources of objectionable odor. 
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Please feel free to contact Rebecca Payne at rebecca.payne@stellantis.com if you 
should have any questions. 

Michael Brieda 
Plant Manager 
FCA US LLC, Detroit Assembly Complex Mack 

C: Dr. April Wendling, EGLE 
Mr. Christopher Ethridge, EGLE 
Ms. Jenine Camilleri, AQD (camillerii@michigan.gov) 
Ms. Rebecca Payne, Mack Environmental Specialist 
Mr. Garrett Stricker, EHS Assembly Division Lead 
Mr. Al Johnston, FCA Corporate EHS 
Mr. Matt Read, FCA OGC 


